
MONDAY MORNING MEETING MINUTES 

October 25, 2021 

  

Pledge of Allegiance to US Flag at 9:00 am 

 

Prayer led by Margie Carmack.  Peggy Laurence is in a nursing home.  Rita Jalovy is not doing well. John 

Bernard, the stained glass instructor for years, passed on 10/18/21.  

 

From Manager Al Septrion:  Tip ‘O Texas has 254 guests on 169 sites. The exit date should be installed 

today.  Please do not stop incoming traffic so that they get caught up in the closing of the gate.  The gates 

are programmed to close, if they are obstructed you are going to create damage to the motors and plastic 

gears.   Don’t hold up traffic.  WHAT YOU CAN AND CANNOT PUT IN DUMPSTER, there is a sign 

stating this.  We are having people drop off appliances or building materials at the dumpster.  If we have 

to dispose of these items, dIsposal  fees  will be assessed back to you. 

 

From Neighborhood Watch:  A bike was stolen on October 17. NE pet gate is being left open,  please  

check that it is locked.   

 

Announcements: 

 

Halloween Party Sunday October 31 from 2 to 4.  There will be snacks and games, BYOB. Come with a 

decorated broom.  

 

Wood Shop opens at 9 am.  Bob Faasen is the President, there are  no monitors yet, see Gary Brink or 

Tom Hightower.   50/50 will start on November 15. 

 

Horse Collar on Friday, 6:30 pm, please be there at 6:20 pm 

 

Shuffle Board on Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday at 8:45 am. 

 

Thirsty Thursday will be at Texas Roadhouse, Trenton, 3:30 social hour 

 

Marge Cormack volunteered to take pictures at  TOT activities.  

 

Guest Speaker:  Dante from EZ Testing.  Mobile COVID tests. 

 

Al's notes 

 

Good morning and welcome everyone 
  
We have 254 Guests on 169 sites 
  
A couple notes 
  
First off if you haven’t already checked in to the office and updated your information please do so. 
  
Exit gate should be installed today, 
  
Speaking of gates  DO NOT SET AND STOP INCOMING TRAFFIC SO THEY WILL GET CAUGHT UP 
IN  THE CLOSING OF THE GATE,  THE COMMENT WAS WE WERE JUST FOLLOWING 



DIRECTIONS, WELL THEY ARE NOT WILDER DIRECTIONS SO WHOEVER IS SPREADING THIS 
NONSENSE NEED TO STOP IT NOW,  THOSE GATES ONCE YOU REACH THE SENSOR AND A 
TIMER GATES ARE PROGRAMMED TO CLOSE IF THEY ARE OBSTRUCTED YOU ARE GOING TO 
CREATE DAMAGE TO THE MOTORS AND PLASTIC GEARS SO AGAIN DON’T STOP AND HOLD UP 
TRAFFIC, IF YOU FEEL YOU NEED TO CHALLENGE A CAR BEHIND YOU PULL UP LET THEM 
PASS THAN FOLLOW THEM PERIOD. 
  
REMINDER, WHAT YOU CAN AND CANNOT PUT IN THE DUMPSTER, we are having people drop 
appliances off at the dumpster, or building materials there is a sign stating this  yet we get people leaving 
it  if we have to dispose of it we will assess a fee back to you for this . 
  
All I have have, have  a great week 
Al 
 
Just a note to add to Al's comments. 
 
 You can take large items to dispose  of to I road (Veteren's Blvd} and just south of Sioux Rd there is a 
sign to turn right and there is a disposal place for the city of Pharr. They charge a small amount, but not 
very much.   
 

 
Pam’s Notes 
 

Good Tuesday Evening: 
 

    Just back from Houston.  Blood test and doctor's appointment only.  All 
seems to be going as planned by the trial drug.  Only side effect is the 
lowering of my white blood cells, meaning my immune system is very 
susceptible to outside viruses., etc.  So, if I'm standoffish (is that even a 
word?) please don't be offended if I don't give hugs.  Next week will be 
another infusion with test and scans 3 weeks after.  Prayers for this drug to 
help stop the spread. 
 

     There was a good report for Paul Barcenas.  As I understand, he did not 
have a heart attack or stroke.  Praise the Lord.   
 

  Rita Jalovy was in an auto accident late summer in Wisconsin.  She is not 
progressing as well as she would like.  She is in a rehab center.  Her address 
is 316 E 14th Street, Room 96,  Kauana, WI  54180 if you would like to send 
her a card of encouragement.   
 

     More residents are returning, so pack your bags and head south if you're 
still up North.  For those of you in the park....remember the Halloween Party 
at the hall on Sunday 2 - 4.  Decorate your broom and come for fun and 
games.   
 

    Have a good week.    Pam   
 


